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COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
Department of Education

DATE:	July 25, 2024
TO: 	School Nutrition Directors, Supervisors, and Contact Persons (Addressed)
FROM: 	Sandra C. Curwood, PhD, RDN, Sandy
SUBJECT: Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program Schools Funded for School Year 2024-2025 
The purpose of this memorandum is to announce the elementary schools that will receive funding to participate in the USDA Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program (FFVP) for the 2024–2025 school year and invite funded schools to participate in a mandatory orientation webinar. The list of funded schools is Attachment A to this memo. 
A total of 239 schools applied for the FFVP and 177 schools (74,870 students) were funded to participate based on the available USDA allocation for Virginia. The program requires that funding be allocated to schools with the highest percentage of free and reduced-price eligible students. This year, schools with 88 percent or more free or reduced-price eligible students were funded at $75 per student enrolled.
Funding allocations for July–September and October–June will be entered into SNPWeb for each school by August 2, 2024. If a school does not effectively utilize its FFVP funding, technical assistance will be provided. In some cases, schools may be asked not to apply for the FFVP the following year if a significant amount of funding is unspent at the end of the school year. 
A mandatory orientation webinar for schools funded to participate in the FFVP will be conducted on Thursday, August 1, 2024, at 2:00 p.m. The webinar will include helpful resources, claims information, and best practices for participation. Please register in advance for this webinar. School nutrition directors and other central office staff responsible for the FFVP are encouraged to attend. A link to the webinar recording will be provided for those unable to attend the live event. 


For more Information
If you have questions about the FFVP, please contact Katy Harbin, SCNP Nutrition and Wellness Specialist, at Katy.Harbin@doe.virginia.gov or the SCNP regional specialist assigned to your school division. 
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